
We have had several visitors to the catchment over the past 

few months 

 NZ Landcare Trust staff and trustees visited in April. 
NZ Landcare Trust has had a long connection with the 
catchment through the Pathway for the Pomahaka 
project, and now helping with the coordination of our 
new project. The staff and trustees were very interested 
in the work going on in the catchment and each left with 
a plant given by the Blue Mountain Nurseries. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Otago University postgraduate students also visited the 
catchment in April, they came to learn more about the 
challenges farmers are facing regarding managing 
contaminants lost from land to water and the benefits and 
challenges of working in a catchment group. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter  

Winter 2019 

 

Welcome to our winter 

newsletter, where we’ll update 

you on all that’s been 

happening with the catchment 

group  

 

 Several new signs have been erected around the 
catchment. In total there are now five signs up, around the 
catchment. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Working with Schools 
Over the past couple of months, the Pomahaka Water Care Group 

has been working with several of the schools in the catchment to 

teach students about stream health, and what can be done to 

improve it. Students have been busy assessing the physical habitat, 

along with chemical and ÂÉÏÌÏÇÉÃÁÌ ÉÎÄÉÃÁÔÏÒÓ ÏÆ ÓÔÒÅÁÍ ÈÅÁÌÔÈȢ )ÔȭÓ 

been a great learning experience for the students, and we hope to 

continue this over the rest of the year, with the ultimate aim of 

exploring the possibility of each school adopting a stream in the 

catchment to make improvements to, and to monitor the progress 

in stream health indicators over time. 

  

 

 



Best Practice Response Team 

As we reported in the last Newsletter the PWCG launched an 

initiative in February, where a farmer-led team was set up to 

encourage and support their farming peers to instigate best 

practice on their farms in order to minimise their 

environmental footprint for the benefit of all.  This team was 

named the Best Practice Response Team (BPRT). 

 

Since the team’s launch there have been three referrals to the 

team from members of the public. The referrals have had to do 

with stock waste, stock access to water and stock damage 

beside a waterway. The feedback from the responses to date 

have been very positive, with all referred farmers being 

receptive to the team’s approach. 

Again a bit about the team: 

 Referrals to the BPRT will be communicated via text or 

voice message to 027 POMAHAK (027 7662425) 
 When received the message is processed by an 

administrator who then allocates the referral to a pair of BPRT 

volunteers.  In all cases, the identity of the person making the 

referral will be known only to the administrator. To ensure 

complete confidentiality the name of the person making the 

referral will not be known to the BPRT volunteers. 

 The BPRT volunteers will make contact with those who are 

the subject of the referral and if appropriate, will offer their 

assistance. Those subject to referrals are under no obligation 

to accept help from the BPRT volunteers and a polite decline to 

BPRT members will end the process. 

 Referrals can be related to any matter which will adversely 

affect water quality, and could include (but not limited to) 

waterway fencing and management, sediment movement, 

issues associated with crop establishment or winter grazing. 

 The BPRT has not been established to deal with 

compliance issues or issues relating to dairy effluent, these 

issues should be addressed to the ORC Pollution Hotline. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Farm Environment Plans 

Many of you will know that changes are coming with regards 

landowners having an updated Farm Environment Plan (FEP). 

Along with this it looks as though the Otago Regional Council is 

looking at bringing in changes for effluent storage and pond 

construction. For both dairy and sheep and beef farmers, we 

have partners in the catchment who are willing to help you 

develop a FEP.  

 Dairy farmers - Fonterra are currently developing 
plans, so get in touch with Bruce Allen (027 605 4344) or 
Brian Goodger (027 703 6550) if you’re keen to develop a 
plan.  

 Sheep and beef and deer farmers, Beef + Lamb NZ 
are keen to hold Land Environment Plan workshops in the 
catchment let us know if you’re keen to be involved and 
we’ll organize a workshop in your area. 

 

Wetland results 

7ÅȭÖÅ ÎÏ× ÈÁÄ ÓÉØ ÍÏÎÔÈÓ ÔÅÓÔÉÎÇ ÏÆ Ô×Ï ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ×ÅÔÌÁÎÄ 

sites in the catchment. The results are looking very good, 

with large reductions in turbidity, nitrogen and particularly 

E.coli (reduced by over 90%) as the water passes through 

the wetland areas.  

7Å ÈÁÄ Á ×ÅÔÌÁÎÄ ÔÏÕÒ ÉÎ *ÕÎÅȟ ÁÎÄ ×ÅȭÌÌ ÌÏÏË ÔÏ ÄÅÖÅÌÏÐ 

some resources to keep you up to date with these results 

and ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅ ÓÏÍÅ ȬÈÏ× ÔÏ ÇÕÉÄÅÓȭ ÁÓ ÒÅÓÕÌÔÓ ÃÏÍÅ ÔÏ ÈÁÎÄȢ  

 

 
For more information on the Pomahaka Water Care Group go to www.pwcg.co.nz, or follow us on Facebook @PomahakaCatchmentProject 

http://www.pwcg.co.nz/

